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Disclaimer on the EHIA Disclosure for U-Tapao International Airport Expansion Project: 

AIIB notes that the draft EHIA has been disclosed in English and Thai language(s) based on the following 
terms and conditions provided by the Project Implementing Agency:  

(i) The draft EHIA Thai version to be publicly disclosed has been approved by the National 
Environment Board on February 17, 2022, however, the draft EHIA English Executive 
Summary and EHIA Chapter(s) 1-7 is the version approved by the Office of Natural 
Resources and Environmental Policy and Planning (ONEP) prior to February 17, 2022 with 
personal data removed to comply with the Thai Personal Data Protection Act.  

(ii) The draft EHIA Thai version to be disclosed is the same version to be disclosed by The Civil 
Aviation Authority of Thailand (CAAT) and used in CAAT's public hearing. 

(iii) If there are discrepancies between the English and Thai version, the Thai version shall 
prevail. 

(iv) The draft EHIA is subject to changes and approval by the Government of Thailand. The final 
approved version of the EHIA will be disclosed by AIIB and will replace any previous 
versions.  

(v) The disclosure has been concurred by the Royal Thai Navy (RTN) and Eastern Economic 
Corridor Office (EECO), the Project Implementing Agency.  

(vi) The disclosure of the EHIA documents does not commit the government to request for AIIB 
financing and the request for financing is subject to the Cabinet approval. 


